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The Steering Committee update 11th June 2009
The date of the next meeting is 30th July 2009

1. There are so many projects in progress and more which could be started but funding is always lacking. Can we find a fundraiser?
2. It costs £2500 a month to run the safe house (My Father’s House) and there is a shortfall at present. The exchange rate is bad so English contributions don’t go as far at this present time. Andy Roberts is starting a sponsor a child scheme £25 a month: contact andyroberts48@hotmail.com for details.
3. The other issues concerning the safe house apart from running costs are (i) whether to raise funds to buy instead of rent  (ii) take the new boys to the farm before they go to the safe house because they need space to come off drugs, glue etc. and learn some discipline before going to the safe house and back into education or work. This would mean fund raising to refurbish the buildings and provide staff. 
4. There has been a repeat application for sponsorship of the children at Living Waters to Compassion who sponsor children and a result should be known by the end of June. This would be great as they take children under 9 and sponsor from 9 to 18, and if they are Christians through university as well. Compassion would want the project to grow, catering for up to 500 children over 2 or 3 years. At the moment £2000 is still needed for the two extra classrooms being built. When they are complete the Presbyterian Church will fund 5 more classrooms.
5. Felipe Canuto from Recife is having a good time in Sheffield as a SAMS Latin Volunteer; he is working with the youth at St Polycarp’s church and going into school assemblies. He will go back to teaching on his return to Brazil later this year.
6. Kleber [helper] had a serious eye operation 11th June and could see a little afterwards but please pray for a full recovery.

7. The tractor at the farm needs a new wheel: approx £750.

8. Hudson Meldrum (son of mission partners Ian & Siméa) and his cousin Pete are to do 6 months’ training in youth work with The Message in Manchester starting in September.

9. Siméa’s sister Anna is possibly coming to Sheffield for a training course in youth work.

10. A group from The Form in Sheffield are going to Brazil in the autumn to work with young people.

11. Please pray for the conference at Bawtry Hall 3rd to 5th July when 28 people gather together for the weekend and approx 25 join them on the Saturday for the day. This will be a time of getting to know other churches and how they support Ian and Siméa, meeting with the Brazilians visiting and hearing how Ian and Siméa hope to continue their work now  Ian has retired (from 30 June) although he is continuing to work with Siméa. We will also learn how Andy Roberts fits into the projects and also what Josias Junior [Siméa’s brother who is Youth Pastor in Recife and a SAMS Latin Partner] has to contribute. If there are other people speaking I will let you know afterwards.
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